## Truro Beach Commission meeting 6/15/2016

Meeting held in Truro library: Attendees; Eliza Harned, Bob Hassett, Tom Bow, Fran Johnsdon and beach director Kelly Clark.

Meeting called to order at 4:07pm. As there was no new business we went directly to the director's report. Ms.Clark reported that hiring for the season was about wrapped up and that 5 new attendants were hired. New tally sheets for statistical purposes will be filled out by the attendants this year. The BOS wanted stats on who was using what beaches. New shacks have been erected by the DPW, hats off to Mike Locke for his exemplary job.Life guards have been hired and will begin training. Head of the meadow will be the only beach with guards. Beach office is now open and new stickers being given out. Bird monitoring continues and it looks like we may be able to remove fencing in early july. Trash recycling bins will be provided at all beaches. New porta johns delivered. The committee discussed the need to work on a motion to increase parking at Coast guard beach and gaining cooperation of seashore officials. A plan to make Coast guard or another beach resident only parking will need to be developed over the next year. Stats from the new tally sheet will assist in this process.

Next meeting date to be determined and motion to adjourn presented at 4:42 pm. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted:

